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                           Wednesday 13th March 2024 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 

 
We have now received a final copy of our Ofsted report following the inspection that took place on 
20th and 21st February 2024.  

 
I am delighted to share with our parents and carers that Ofsted have judged that Osborne Primary 
School is securely GOOD in all areas. As a team, we are extremely PROUD of this positive outcome, 
which is a testament of the care and commitment of our staff, the support of our parents and carers, 

and of course, a celebration of our wonderful Osborne children.  
 
Our Ofsted inspection report recognised that children at Osborne Primary School ‘behave well at all 
points of the day and are polite and well mannered’. The report acknowledges the strength of 

relationships between staff and pupils, stating, ‘The mutual respect between adults and pupils is clear 
to see. Pupils feel listened to’.  
 
The inspectors considered the quality of education that we as a school provide, stating that ‘The 

school expects each pupil to be the very best they can be. They have high ambitions for everyone.’ 
 
The full report is attached to this email. The report will also be available on our school website and 

will be published on the Ofsted website shortly. 
 
As a school, we are excited to continue on our journey to further improve the education and 
experiences we bring to our children, and the role we play in our wider community. Finally and most 

importantly, I would like to thank all our children for being exceptional ambassadors for our school; 
the staff for their hard work and dedication; the parents and carers who either spoke with inspectors 
or provided feedback online and our academy trust for their ongoing support. 
 

In recognition of Team Osborne’s hard work, we will be hosting a celebration event at school on 
Friday 12th April. More information about this event will follow. 
 
Kind Regards, 

 

 

Mrs Lisa Dodd 

Headteacher  

 
 


